Sunset Lakes Owners Association

 Annual General Meeting

February 19, 2002

Minutes

1. Our city councillor, Doug Thompson was kind enough to book the fire hall for our meeting.  He addressed us first with some city council updates:

· The traffic lights at Albion and Mitch Owens Roads will be going ahead this year

· Questionnaires and brochures on the city’s new “official plan” were handed out

· There is a proposal in place to change the boundaries of Osgoode ward sometime in 2003. 

2. Self-introduction of homeowners present.

3. Introduction of Board of Directors

4. Financial report presented by Dave Anderson

Motion to pass financial statements as presented and waive the audit requirement:  John Dawson, seconded by Paula Cote. Passed unanimously.

5.
Report: Russell Shearer (Lakes Management Committee) presented a water quality report:

· For fecal coliforms (bacteria) the guideline is 200 fecal coliforms per 100 ml. This is an indicator so that if this rises, you want to measure it and keep track.  Our levels are far below the allowable.  Russ recommends that we continue to monitor our levels three times per summer.

· Nitrogen and phosphorous are good indicators of the lake’s health. We want these levels low so the weeds don’t choke out oxygen levels and results in fish kill. An oxygenation system in the lake is a good idea, particularly in man-made lakes.

· We should pay someone to regularly monitor our lake.  We could set a schedule for when the lake will be tested and where. 

A log is being kept of the water levels on the large lake. The levels went up and down predictably over the summer. There were no real significant changes to report and there doesn’t appear to be any real impact from Landriault’s ditch observed to date. We will continue to monitor the lake levels throughout the summer.

6.
Report: Delilah Mobbs and the Green Thumbs Club have done a great job looking after our gardens. This year we paid Flower Buds Nursery to put in a new, more maintenance free garden in our front entrance. The club really needs more volunteers to help with the six common areas. This summer, more low maintenance shrubs and mulch will replace the flowers and gardens around the pool area. The Old Prescott Road entrance will also be tended too this summer.  We will hire someone to help with the run off from the Old Prescott Road entrance.  

Thanks to Delilah, Jacques and all the helpers for their dedication to this on-going project.

7.
New Board of Directors: Jacques Brun will be stepping down, with thanks for his dedicated service to the community. The Board members for 2002-03 are:

Dan Anderson

Dave Anderson

Laura Feil

Denis Lalonde

Kerrin Mobbs

Carla Moore

June Poole

Marcel Renaud

Andrew Wilson

8.
Andrew Wilson presented a report on how to encourage compliance with our bylaws and deed restrictions. This report had previously been circulated by e-mail. Copies of the report are available from Andrew at 821-5350.

· The main concern is with the use of chemical fertilizer, herbicides and pesticides by some homeowners. 

· John Dawson moved to accept the report.

· Christine Dawson proposed a minor amendment to the “Compliance text” as follows:

 
“We use a common sense approach to educate people and recommend organic based materials for lawns. We should go ahead with the recommendations for compliance for one year and see if the intent is being achieved.”

· Seconded: Kim Curran

· Carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m.

